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City of Five Seasons®

Dear OSHA Office:

| am writing to inform you of alleged OSHA violations at 501 4t Avenue SE, Cedar Rapids,
lowa which were brought to the attention of the City of Cedar Rapids on April 14, 2023. We
are following up today to ensure the information has been properly submitted to OSHA for
review. Typically, the City refers those with firsthand knowledge of the complaint to submit
the information to OSHA directly. However, due to the thorough explanation and photos
submitted to the City of Cedar Rapids, we felt it was important to take an additional step and
provide the information directly to your office. Please note, the City has not been on site and
has not seen any of the violations firsthand. We do feel it is important to submit this
information for review as soon as time allows to ensure the site is operating in accordance
with best safety practices.

Attached you will find complaints submitted to the City from County Attorney Nick Maybanks
and Representative Sami Scheetz.

For more information please contact Amanda Grieder at a.grieder@cedar-rapids.org or 319-
573-0151.

Thank you for your attention to this matter.

Amanda Grieder

Prndndi (uiedir

Amanda Grieder (she/her)
Assistant to the City Manager
City Manager’s Office

City of Cedar Rapids
101 First Street SE

Office: 319-286-5714
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Office of the City Manager
City Hall @ 101 First Street SE e Cedar Rapids, lowa 52401 ¢ (319) 286-5080 ¢ FAX (319) 286-5144
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OSHA Enforcement

150 Des Moines Street - |:| Formal DNon—FormaI Close: E]Yes |:|No
Des Moines, IA 50309-1836 Diary sheet Database
Phone: 515-725-5660 updated: DYes DNO updated: E]Yes [:]No

Faxi 515-725-2024 Complaint#: Case file #:

oshacomplaints@iwd.iowa.gov CSHO:; NAICS: Transferred: I:lYes |:|No
Complaint Form

Instructions:
To file a complaint about a workplace safety or health issue, send this completed form and any attachment to the address above.
If you need more space you may continue on another page.

[t is illegal for an employer to retaliate against an employee who files an lowa OSHA complaint. It is illegal to make a false
statement on this complaint form.

|:|Do NOT reveal my name to the employer My name may be revealed to the employer

Employer name _ Business type Management official

TWG Construction Construction :

Site address City State Zip
501 4th Ave SE Cedar Rapids lowa 52401

Mailing address [[]same as site address | City State Zip

1301 E Washington ST Unit 100 Indianapolis IN 46202

Phone number Fax number Email address '
317-252=0214 kcleveland@twgdev.com

Describe violation of OSHA standard Location # exposed

See attached email.

This condition has been brought to the attention of: |:| Employer Other Agency (specify): City of Cedar Rapids

Which best describes you: | _|Current employee DFormer employee DEmployee representative
|V | Other (specify): City of Cedar Rapids Staff
Your name Email Phone number -
Amanda Grieder a.grieder@cedar-rapids.org_ 319-573-0151
Address City State Zip
101 1st Street SE Cedar Rapids lowa 52401

| certify that the information on this form and the attachments (if any) is true and accurate to the best of my knowledge

ignature C e . . Date
H Digitally signed by Amanda Grieder
Am and a G rled er Date: 2023.04 .17 10:59:04 -05'00" 04-17-2023
Complete this section if you are an authorized representative of the affected employee
Organization Name Title

Equal Opportunity Employer/Program 03.18.2020
Auxiliary aids and services are available upon request to individuals with disabilities. ' q A
For deaf and hard of hearing, use Relay 711. 700-0G!



On Apr 16, 2023, at 6:22 PM, Maybanks, Nick <Nick.Maybanks@Iinncountyiowa.gov> wrote:

Good Evening, Jeff:

As you likely know now, | was present at Banjo Block on Friday, along with Rep. Scheetz and

others. After the visit, | sent an email to Carpenters Local reps to begin the process of collecting
information and strategizing how to investigate violations of lowa and federal law on the

site. Obviously, | learned that the City officials, including yourself, were notified by Rep. Scheetz. The
CRPD has also been notified. | noted that the City does intend to investigate the site and/or determine
the proper authorities to get involved.

Before there are multiple parallel investigations being undertaken, | wanted to see what steps the City
has taken and plans to take so our office can assist your efforts and not duplicate them. We are
interested in working together with the City. | also want to bring in county departments with an interest
in this investigation.

| am always available by email or cell (319.631.2117) and will be in the office tomorrow if you'd like to
talk. | hope to talk soon.

Best Regards,

Nick

<image001.png>
NICK MAYBANKS
Linn County Attorney

51 3 Ave. Bridge | Cedar Rapids, |IA 52401
Ph: 319-892-6350 | Fax: 319-892-6389

LinnCountylowa.gov



From: Scheetz, Sami [LEGIS] <Sami.Scheetz@legis.iowa.gov>

Sent: Friday, April 14, 2023 1:23 PM

To: Jeff Pomeranz <j.pomeranz@cedar-rapids.org>

Cc: Charipar, Angie M. <a.charipar@cedar-rapids.org>; Tiffany O'Donnell <t.odonnell@cedar-
rapids.org>; Dale Todd <dalet@cedar-rapids.org>

Subject: Banjo Block

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organization. Please verify the sender before
opening attachments or clicking on links.

Jeff,

This morning, | had a tour of the Banjo Block construction site, which is located in my legislative district.
During our tour of the site, we came across a number of potential safety violations.

The most egregious of the potential violations was a worker on the job site who was clearly too young to
be working on a construction site. When a Spanish-speaking member of our tour asked the boy how old
he was, a supervisor on the site instructed him (in Spanish) to tell us that he was 18. In a later
conversation with the assistant supervisor of the project, he could not definitively tell me that all of the
workers on the project were old enough to be working on the site.

As you know, TWG Development will receive $6.5 million in tax incentives from the City of Cedar Rapids
to complete this project. Since our taxpayer dollars are being used with this developer, | hope that the
City of Cedar Rapids will investigate whether all safety protocols are being met on the aforementioned
job site.

I’'m attaching a link to a Google Drive with all the photos/videos | took from this morning’s tour:
<https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1HUs1qySOHpmO09Qs7i5pYKGSxrPqqOAV?usp=share link>
BANJO BLOCK 4/14/23 - Google
Drive<https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1HUs1aySOHpmOO9Qs7i5pYKGSxrPgaOAV?usp=share_li
nk>
drive.google.com<https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1HUs1qySOHpmOO9Qs7j5pYKGSxrPqqOAV?u
sp=share_link>
[drive_2022q3_32dp.pngl<https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1HUs1qySOHpmMOQ9Qs7i5pYKGSxrP
qqOAV?usp=share link>

Additionally, I've attached a the photo of the child who was on the worksite this morning.
Please reach out to me directly if you would like to discuss this further.
Best regards,

Sami Scheetz
State Representative

[child on jobsite.jpeg]





